

29 May 2013

To: Steward Magginis Director EDG, IUCN Gland, Switzerland

Subject: Amendment letter to the Project Cooperation Agreement between the International Union for Conservation of Nature and United Nations Development Programme, (UNDP project number 00060529)

Dear Mr Magginis,



- 1. I refer to the Project Cooperation Agreement ("PCA") between the United Nations Development Programme ("UNDP") and the International Union for Conservation of Nature ("IUCN") relating to the cooperation of the Parties in all aspects of achieving the Project Objectives, as set out in the Project Document: Mainstreaming Gender Equality in Climate Change Initiatives and Decision-making at the National, Regional, and International Level, dated 14 October 2010.
- 2. The PCA provides, in Article III paragraph 1. thereof, that the PCA is to expire on 31 December 2012.
- 3. UNDP desires, in accordance with Article XVII of the PCA, to extend the term of the PCA until 30 June 2014.
- 4. IUCN agrees to such further extension of the PCA.
- 5. As such, the Parties agree to amend
 - a) Article III Duration of Project Agreement. Paragraph 1. of the PCA in its entirety as follows:

"The term of the present agreement shall commence on 1 July 2010 and expire on 30 June 2014. The project shall commence and be completed in accordance with the time frame or schedule set out in the Project Document."

b) Article VIII. Financial and Operational Arrangements. Paragraph 1. The first sentence will be replaced with the following:

United Nations Development Programme



"In accordance with the Project Budget, UNDP has allocated and will make available to the NGO funds up to the maximum amount of USD 1,837,586.41 (Phase 2 and 3 of the GGCA Project).

- 6. All other terms of the PCA shall remain unmodified and in full force and effect.
- 7. This Amendment will come into force upon acceptance and countersignature of this Letter Agreement by UNDP and IUCN, with effect as from 1 January 2013.

Magdy Martínez-Solimán

Deputy Assistant Administrator and

Deputy Director

Bureau for Development Policy, UNDP

Agreed:

Mr. Steward Magginis, Director EDG

Date: 6 6 2013

